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This Right to Counsel is so misguided. Another way to decimate
the affordable housing segment of our once great City. Here is a
more logical suggestion, why not use the funds that would have
been appropriated for Right to Counsel to instead just create
emergency vouchers to draw upon on? That way nobody gets
evicted, the housing-provider is made whole, and everybody is
happy? This policy is misguided as only lawyers, for both tenants
and providers, win at the end at the cost of misappropriated
tax-payer money that is better used elsewhere. Nobody is in the
business to evict, but is necessary to resolve untenable issues as it
1s the singular tool that the City and judicial process allows us.
Please do not wreck our great City even more. This is bad policy.



